Minutes of the October 5, 2011 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Madeline Kowalik-Bova, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, and Jim Schneider. Also present: Adam Rubenstein.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:04 p.m.
The minutes of the September 7, 2011 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Jim Schneider, seconded by Tricia Lockwood, with the following corrections:

· Jill Gruben is a family hikes leader, not the coordinator;
· the Outings Committee will give leaders gift cards for leading 6 or more outings, not 5;

· the Eagle Scout project that the YMG assisted with was on Dix, not South Dix;

· George Sammons gave corrected numbers for his report; and

· there were 4 outings of various types in the Longest Day event, not 4 hikes.

There was no Treasurer’s Report because the Treasurer was on vacation.
Mo Coutant gave the Chair’s Report. She checked on the Club’s policy for whitewater outings and the Chapter can not offer trips rated Class IV or higher, even with a rafting company, because that would not be covered by the Club’s insurance.  She told Lisa Lehman that we are considering doing the newsletter layout in-house and no longer hiring her to do it.

Jacki Bave reported on the Spruce Mountain Fire Tower, near Saratoga.  At the request of Saratoga PLAN, she did a site visit to check on why people are getting lost on the trail.  She worked with the logger who is working in the area to do some trailwork to make the trail clearer.  The trail is difficult to manage because of multiple ownerships.  She also did a GPS mapping of the trail.
Mo reported on the Loon Lake Mountain Fire Tower. Roger Fulton, who is writing a book on fire towers, reported that access is now available via an easement and that the trail has been improved.  He wanted to know if it could be added to the Fire Tower Challenge.  Jim Schneider will check into this with the Club’s Publications Department.  Mo asked if we should consider having Fulton do a Chapter program, since his book will compete with ADK’s book. It was agreed that this would not be a problem.
Mo reported that Southern Adirondack Audubon would like ADK to present its Flora and Fauna of the Adirondacks program at one of its meetings, and that she may do it with the Club’s materials. She recommended that this be done as a joint Audubon/Chapter program in May.  There was no objection to this.  Mo would also like the two groups to cross-promote their monthly programs.  Audubon is looking for groups to co-sponsor a showing of “Gasland”, a documentary about hydrofracking.  Mo suggested having Neil Woodworth of ADK speak at the program too, and he is willing to do it.  January 25, 2012 is the likely date.  We will help to cover the cost out of our programs budget.

Mo requested that the Chapter join the North Country Trail Association, which presented last month’s program.  On a motion by Jim Schneider, seconded by Jacki Bave, it was unanimously approved that the Chapter join at the $50 level.

Mo reported for the Membership Committee, in the absence of Chair Pat Desbiens. She said that EMS Club Days was slow and thanked the volunteers.  In August we gained 1 member.  At EMS we got 5 new members, plus 22 donations, and 1 new member for the Albany Chapter.  The Club’s most recent data still shows that we have more total members than the Albany Chapter, but it has more households/voting members.  We have almost 10% of the Club’s total membership.

Mo reported for the Hospitality Committee, in the absence of Chair Gretchen Steen.  The Victorian Streetwalk is coming up in December.  Instead of giving out gorp, we will give out granola bars left over from the Club’s Ididaride.

Maddie Kowalik-Bova reported for the Outings Committee that the new patches for leaders have arrived.  They will be given to the leaders of 3 or more outings; leaders of 6 or more outings will get a gift card.
Jill Gruben reported that the Newsletter is almost ready to go out. She said that she and George Sammons have been doing more research on doing the layout in-house and they think that they can do it; no other chapter pays to have it done; our printer has no objections; the current cost is $2,700 per year.  After a lengthy debate, John Caffry made a motion to untable the motion to make the change which had been made at the last meeting.  George seconded the motion to untable, and it passed unanimously.  The original motion to make the change, effective with the January issue, was then passed by a vote of 9 to 2.
Mo reported that the new Fire Tower Challenge correspondents will be Cathy and Tim Noble, but Laura Fiske will do it on a temporary basis before they start.  

Laura Fiske reported for the Nominating Committee that no nominating petitions have been received, so that the Committee’s slate will be the only candidates in the election.

Jonathan Lane reported on the Club Board of Directors meeting: the Club lost $66,000 in business when Hurricane Irene closed the lodges, but that may be covered by insurance; the Club is doing a good business all over the country teaching Leave No Trace training programs; access to the lodges has been restored; membership is up by over 200, but dues revenue is slipping; overall, cashflow is okay; the new website will be up in November.
Jonathan reported on the Young Members Group.  Its Facebook page has over 70 friends, as does the Chapter’s.  His goal is to get over 100 for each. He now has 4 other people on the committee and they met recently to plan for 2012.  He has more money from his company to donate, so Mo will research whether we need more rental snowshoes.
Jim Schneider, Wilderness Chair, reported that the Chapter helped carry lumber to rebuild a bridge in the Pharaoh Lake Wilderness Area.

Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, said that the Club will soon send out an action alert on hydrofracking.

George Sammons, Website Chair, reported that he has now sent out 2 Chapter-wide e-mails.  The database has 1,502 names and we have e-mail addresses for 893.  118 members have opted out of the print version of the newsletter.  The next opt-out raffle will be held at the Annual Dinner.
In the absence of Tom Ellis, on a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Jim Schneider, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting –November 2, 7:00, at Carl R’s in Queensbury.
